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It’s good to be blessed, it’s better to be a blessing 
YOU ARE OUR BLESSING!
Giving is the greatest act of Grace!
Here are some grace saving stories that you helped create at Lourdes!

♥	A Broome Oncology patient became very ill during 
treatment and fell behind on several bills because of 
the extra expense of travel and medical bills. Through 
the Geller Oncology Fund we were pleased to assist 
her with getting back on track by paying for her PET 
scan co-pays, her heating and oil bill, her electric bill 
and her car insurance in hopes to ease her worries so 
she can concentrate on her healing.

♥	The Lourdes Special Needs Fund assisted 189 patients 
within the last year from the ER, Inpatient and 
Outpatient areas of the Hospital with their immediate 
needs such as prescriptions and transportation. 

♥	The Hospice Fund was able to assist a hospice patient 
(who lives with his son who is hearing impaired) with 
communication equipment so that he will recognize 
his needs easier. Hospice purchased a flashing light 
device with a push button remote, a wireless doorbell 
with music along with an extended grabber for 
unreachable items. These devices have really made a 
great difference and brightened this person’s life. 

♥	Because of Security Mutual and because of you 
being part of Sock Out Cancer, we were able to 
assist additional cancer patients in our community. 
We learned about a patient receiving chemotherapy 
treatment who was unable to work and struggling to 
pay her household expenses. We assisted her with her 
mortgage payment and car insurance, electric bill and 
car loan. What a blessing it was for this person to 
receive assistance through this fund which your gifts 
make possible! 

♥	A patient was admitted to hospice with a diagnosis of 
stage IV lung cancer, metastasis to bone and multiple 
organs and was experiencing a swift decline. His wife 
had to quit her job to take care of him. The family 
was utilizing area food pantries and attempting to be 
conservative in regard to household expenditures and 
faced eviction due to partial payments of their rent. 
Because you are a blessing to us and to so many 
people, The Hospice Fund was able to assist this 
family with their rent.
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If you would like to make a donation to any of the funds listed above or learn more about other funds  
at the Lourdes Foundation, please contact us. You may also send a donation to us indicating your choice  

of fund or send an unrestricted gift to be used where the need is greatest. 

“Let your light shine so brightly that others can find their way out of the dark.”
One kind donation can change a person’s entire life!
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Lourdes Center for Oral Health
Timothy Bruns, D.D.S.
Your support ensures these patients receive the care they need! 
It began in a time of great need.  In 2002, the federal government designated 
Broome County as a Dental Health Professional Shortage Area (DHPSA) for the 
community’s low income population. The simple but hard truth was that far too 
many residents of the Southern Tier who suffered from dental disease – cavities, 
toothaches, gum disease, abscesses, and more – had no access to dental care.  Local 
hospital emergency departments struggled to treat these patients’ immediate 
problems, while despairing that there were no dentists to whom they could be 
referred for continued treatment.  Heartbreakingly, many of these patients were 
young children.  Something needed to be done.

Enter Lourdes Hospital and the plan to create a new type of dental office with the 
specific goal of providing affordable, quality dental treatment for the most vulnerable 
and underserved members of the community.  By 2005, the Center for Oral Health 
– a seven chair, state-of-the-art dental clinic – had opened to the public.  Its initial 
focus on the provision of dental treatment for children and expectant mothers met 
with rousing success (and very full schedules) for a team of dentists, hygienists, 
assistants, and support staff dedicated to improving lives through both patient 
education and the compassionate delivery of care.  

Soon the program grew – first by expanding services to adults and patients’ family 
members, and shortly thereafter through the addition of a school-based mobile 
dental program designed to bring dental care to children whose families could not 
transport them to a dental office.  In so doing, the dentist providers learned that 
the need grew still, with the severity of some dental disease in grade-school children 
and special needs patients exceeding that which could be safely delivered in a dental 
office.  To meet the need, Lourdes Dental Services worked with a pediatric dentist 
and Lourdes’ Departments of Surgery and Anesthesia to establish opportunities for 
these children to be seen for treatment in operating room settings, restoring their 
mouths to health in a single visit.

Over time, the Center for Oral Health continued to expand and develop.  Patient 
records went completely electronic.  Radiographs went from film to digital.  And 
in 2015, a generous donation from Mr. Miles Ondecko allowed the office itself to 
double in size to expand services to the adult population.  The newly modernized 
clinic will bring three new dentists and a host of support staff on board by the end of 
2017 to continue the work started over ten years ago:  delivering quality dental care 

to those who need it most.  In keeping with 
its goal, the clinic is currently accepting new 
pediatric patients (up to age 13) who are in 
need of a dental home.  Patients who do not 
have dental insurance or who are of limited 
financial means are also encouraged to 
apply for Lourdes’ Patient Financial 
Assistance Program, which can cover 
between 50-100% of dental treatment 
costs for qualified applicants. 

With great pride in their program and great 
appreciation for the generous support they 
have received from Lourdes Hospital and 
private donors, the providers of Lourdes 
Dental Services have a bright future ahead 
– and a lot to give patients to smile about!  

“Dr. Bruns is nice to me and gives  
me prizes.”

“I like how smooth my teeth feel after 
they’re cleaned.”

 “I feel like a Princess.”“Everybody here makes me feel special.”



St. Catherine Laboure Associate 
$5,000+
Marilyn I. Geller, PhD
Mr. and Mrs. Brian R. Wright

St. Louise DeMarrillac Circle 
$2,500 - $4,999
Ms. Kathy Connerton
IBM Matching Grants Program
Dr. and Mrs. Ghassem Mangouri
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. Miller, Sr.

St. Vincent DePaul Circle 
$1,000 - $2,499
Hon. Robert Coutant
Edgar A. & Ida M. Alekna 

Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick (Rick) 

Heichemer
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Levene
Ms. Elizabeth Marko
Ms. Karen McMahon
Ms. Deborah Mican
William Monteith, MD
Mr. and Mrs. James Orband
Otto & Hanna Duetsch Charitable 

Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Oven
Andrew Sacco, OD, FAAO
Mr. Mark Yonaty

Lourdes Supporter 
$500-$999
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bretscher
Columbian Financial Group
Dr. & Mrs. Upinder Dhillon
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald E. Dougherty
Mr. and Mrs. Angelo Gallo
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Gleason
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Greco
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Lebous
Dr. Sandra Michael
Mr. & Mrs. John Mirabito
Kim & Tim Myers
Ms. Sharon M. Reel

All funds raised through this year’s Friends of Lourdes Fund went to assist the Geller Oncology Fund.  The Geller Oncology Fund was established 
by former Lourdes Foundation Board member Dr. Marilyn Geller and her late husband Dr. Sandy Geller in 2000 to provide financial assistance to 
patients receiving treatment at Lourdes Regional Cancer Center and at Broome Oncology.  Donations are used to address extraordinary financial 
needs (food, transportation, medication, bills) of cancer patients and their families.  Because of the continued generosity of family, friends and 
community members, the Geller Oncology Fund has assisted hundreds of patients when their time is most difficult.  

Thanks to our donors, we raised $57,562 for this fund.  

Friends of Lourdes Campaign 
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Lourdes Builder 
$250-$499
Mr. Andrew Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce O. Barrett
Coleman & Daniels Funeral Home, 

Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Edward M. Cox, Sr.
Ms. Donna J. DiStefano
Ms. Virginia Freedman
Ms. Diane Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer L. Lohmann
Rev. Msgr. John Putano
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Schipplick
Mr. George A. Simon
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Van Gorder
Ms. Diana Westcott
Mr. David L. Ziebarth

Friends of Lourdes 
Up to $250
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Akel
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Allen
Mr. John Ames
Mr. David A. Anderson
Ms. Priscilla A Anderson
Mr. Frederick Battey
Ms. Tina Bernard
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Beylo
Mr. Ralph Blodgett
Ms. Lisanne P. Bobby
Ms. Shirley Bowser
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Boyce, Jr.
Mrs. Nancy Cerutti
Mrs. Bouasone Chansavath
Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Colapietro
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Collins
Mrs. Jean Cornett
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery K. Davis
Ms. Anne Delaney
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce S. Denham
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Dennis, Sr.
Ms. Dawn Dressler
Mr. and Mrs. Tim L. Duffek
Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Durkot

Mr. Vergil Faigle
Ms. Arlene Foley
Mr. and Mrs. Harlan M. Forrest
Miss Lynn I. Frehsee
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Furch
Ms. Sheryl Geisler
Dr. and Mrs. Louis W. Giordano
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Goida
Mr. Leonard Hall
Mr. Karl Hektor
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Higgs
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Holic
Ms. Evalyn Howell
Mr.& Mrs. Chester Kupiec
Mr. William Landon
Mr. and Mrs. R.K. Larson
Dr. and Mrs. Michael E. Leonard
Ms. Gabriele Liepert
Ms. Paula Lomonaco
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Marsh
Ms. Stella Martin
Ms. Frances Masteller
Ms. Janice McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Richard McGill
Mr. Nick Mezzadonna
Mr. Richard Mezzadonna
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Minnich
Mr. Robert W. Mitchell
Miss Carol A. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin P. O’Hara
Ms. Mary Ann Ondrako

Mr. Walter Oset
Ms. Joan Page
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Paoletti
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Parke
Mrs. Jennie Pasquale
Ms. Mildred Pavlovic
Price Chopper #32
Hon. & Mrs. Herbert B. Ray
Ms. Lenore J. Redolphy
Mr. James Rensing
Clifford Schwartz, MD
Mr. and Mrs. John Sejan, Jr.
Miss Catherine Shafer
Mrs. Denise Sheerin
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Simkins
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Kongsyvisai 

Souvanthong
Mr. and Mrs. James Spalik
Mr. Gerald Stahl
Ms. Mary E. Stoeckel
Ms. Penny Sullivan
Mrs. Mary Tanner
Mr. Joseph Thornton
John & Kathleen Treyz
Mrs. Helen Turan
Mr. Murray Tyrrell
Mr. Arthur Warrick
Mr. Kevin Wilco
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Kathleen McGinley, DO, MPH, FACOS
Dr. Kathleen McGinley joined Broome Urology two years ago 
and proves to be an integral part of the Lourdes family.  She is 
the Medical Director of the Lourdes Regional Cancer Center, 
a Certified Physician with the MD Anderson Cancer Center 
Physician Network and Clinical Adjunct Faculty for the Lake 
Erie College of Osteopathic Medicine.  We had a chance 
recently to gather more information from Dr. McGinley 
about her life before Lourdes as well as her time and efforts 
here at the Hospital.    

Dr. McGinley grew up in Burlington County, NJ just 
over the bridge from Philadelphia which fostered her 
strong allegiance to the Philadelphia Eagles!    She 
studied at various institutions obtaining a Bachelor’s 
degree in Biology and Chemistry from Chestnut 
Hill College, a Master’s degree in Public Health 
from the University of North Carolina at Chapel 
Hill and finally her Doctor of Osteopathic Medicine  from the 

University of Medicine and Dentistry of New Jersey – School of Osteopathic Medicine where she also 
performed her residency.  Most recently she completed a fellowship in Urologic Oncology at Duke University 
Medical Center.  She is married for 14 years to her husband Vince and enjoys paddleboarding, hiking and 
spending time with her family.  

Modern Cancer Treatment Technology
The Lourdes Foundation recently supported the Hospital’s Cancer Care Initiative in obtaining modern 
diagnostic equipment to diagnose and treat various kinds of cancer, including Urological cancers.  
Dr. McGinley is well-versed in the use of several of these new machines.  The new UroNav 
Fusion Biopsy System, which fuses pre-biopsy MRI images of the prostate in real-time 
with ultrasound to enable biopsy of any suspicious lesions is used frequently with multiple 
patients.  Some of these patients, who were on active surveillance for low risk prostate 
cancer, underwent UroNav biopsies which resulted in the discovery of more aggressive 
prostate cancer foci.  Because of these findings, Dr. McGinley indicates that these patients 
were transitioned to surgery or radiation therapy management more quickly to treat their 
prostate cancer.   

Additionally, Dr. McGinley recently had a patient undergo contrast enhanced CT imaging at 
another institution, which identified one small suspicious lesion in his right kidney.  Upon seeing 
the patient, Dr. McGinley obtained an MRI of his abdomen using the new 3.0 Tesla MRI machine 
which showed two lesions in his kidney, both of which have now been biopsied and proven to be 
kidney cancer.  This discovery significantly changed the discussion regarding management and 
treatment of this patient.  

Dr. McGinley also sees the importance of the daVinci Robot to perform 
minimally invasive urologic procedures.  She believes this equipment is 
very important for prostate and kidney surgeries and keeps Lourdes at 
the forefront of modern surgical methods.

The UroNav Fusion Biopsy System and the new 3.0 Tesla MRI were part 
of the recent $9 million Cancer Care Campaign which acquired these 
systems and other equipment which greatly assist in the fight against 
cancer.  The daVinci Robot and the Cancer Care endeavor received 
major funding from the Lourdes Foundation.  

Your generous support and the support of countless others like you, 
made the acquisition of this life saving technology a reality!

We are so fortunate to have found Dr. McGinley and that she agreed 
to join the Lourdes network.  She is a vital resource to our area in the 
treatment of urological diseases and especially urological cancers.  Thank 
you Dr. McGinley for your continued commitment to Lourdes Hospital!    

3.0 Tesla MRI

UroNav Fusion Biopsy System
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We are so grateful that this event continues to grow year after year.  
We are proud of the continued legacy and thank all those who support 
Lourdes Hospital and the Foundation.  We look forward to next year!
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A special thanks also to our Golf 
Committee and our Volunteers 
for a job well done. You helped 
to make this event a great 
success!

Golf Committee  
Dr. James Terzian (Chairman)
Scott Craig
David Cahill
Ken Elliott
Chad Nixon
Anthony Paniccia
Dr. Andrew Sacco

Volunteers
Donna Przybysz
Kate Newberry
Carole Hagopian
Jackie Sands

A Great Day on the Golf Course
Our Annual Golf Tournament held this year on Friday, June 9th reminds us 
of how fortunate we are to be surrounded by so many generous people and 
how our community continues to come together for the good of Lourdes 
Hospital.  We celebrated our 25th year and we could not have asked for a 
better day.  The sun was shining and the Binghamton Country Club was a 
beautiful setting!  

This was one of our biggest years thus far.  We had 31 teams for golf and 
220 people attended the dinner.  Each year, the outpouring of support for 
this event is overwhelming.  Funds raised from this event assist Lourdes in 
its mission of providing compassionate healthcare to those in need.  

As always, our underwriters, sponsors and attendees played a major role 
in the success of this event.  We also have Golf Committee members and 
volunteers whose generosity of time enables us to coordinate a well-run, 
organized event.  We can’t thank you all enough!  

We wish to thank everyone for their generosity, especially our 
underwriters and sponsors:

Underwriters
Lourdes Health Support 

Presenting Sponsor
William H. Lane, Inc. 

Dinner
Matthews Auto Group 

Cocktail Hour 
Goldman Sachs 

Golf Shirts
Security Mutual Life  

Insurance Company 
Golf Carts

The Akel Family 
Band

Gold Sponsors 
Matco Electric Corporation
Community Bank, N.A.
Hinman, Howard & Kattell, LLP
Northeastern Striping Corporation
Sentry Data Systems

Sponsors 
Bates Troy
Chianis & Anderson Architects
Visions Federal Credit Union
Logowise
Mirabito Energy Products
Delta Engineers, Architects  

& Land Surveyors
Merge Healthcare
Tim & Beth Koval
Scott & Laura Craig
United Healthcare
Community Bank, N.A.
Merge Healthcare
Scott & Laura Craig
Chianis & Anderson Architects



Foundation Staff
Robert O’Connell, President
Lisa Schappert, Executive Assistant
Cynthia Cruty, Administrative Assistant

Contact us
M – F  8:00am – 4:30pm
Phone:  607-798-5684
www.lourdes.com/about-us/foundation

169 Riverside Drive
Binghamton, NY 13905
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Board Members
Executive Committee
Scott Craig, Chairman
Ken Elliott, Vice Chairman
Anthony Paniccia, Treasurer
Andrew Sacco, OD, FAAO, Secretary
Robert O’Connell, President

George Akel, Jr.
David Cahill
Kathy Connerton
Diran Kradjian
William H. Lane
Edward Levene
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James Orband, Esq.
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Shirley S. Tamulis
James Terzian, MD
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here are many ways to support the work of Lourdes Hospital.  One of the easiest ways to make a planned gift is through 
a bequest.  Through a simple provision in your will, you may make a gift to the Foundation.  

Making a bequest is the most common type of planned gift, and is an excellent choice if you want to maintain control of 
your assets during your lifetime, and support Lourdes in the future.  We can work with you and your financial advisor to 
craft specific bequest language that accurately reflects your gift intentions.  

Our Heritage Society gratefully acknowledges the following individuals who have demonstrated their devotion to Lourdes 
Hospital through a planned gift.  We would like to express our deepest appreciation as their gifts have enabled the Foundation 
to continue its support of Lourdes Hospital.    

Estate of Albert M. Anderegg*
Estate of Robert L. McDevitt*, K.S.G, K.C.H.S 
& Catherine H. McDevitt*, L.C.H.S.
Sara E. O’Connell* Trust
Estate of Paul F. Reich, MD*

Estate of Hans F. Weil*
Estate of Helena E. Weil*
Mr. & Mrs. Earle Wootton
J. Paul Wynne* Charitable Trust

*Deceased

If you would like more information on Planned Giving or The Heritage Society,  
please feel free to contact the Foundation office at 607-798-5684.

Planned Giving & The Heritage Society

If you would like to make a donation to any of the funds listed above or learn more about other funds  
at the Lourdes Foundation, please contact us. You may also send a donation to us indicating your choice  

of fund or send an unrestricted gift to be used where the need is greatest. 
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